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Honorable Adrienne Adams				February 9, 2024				
Speaker of the Council
City Hall
New York, New York 10007
Attention:  Jonathan Ettricks

Re:	Red Oak
Block 1861, Lot 10
Manhattan, Community District No. 7
Council District No. 7

Dear Madam Speaker:


The referenced property (“Exemption Area”) contains one multiple dwelling known as Red Oak which provides rental housing for low-income seniors.  

Manhattan West Associates, L.P. (“Owner”), the owner and operator of the Exemption Area, acquired the Exemption Area in 1981. The Owner and HPD have entered into a regulatory agreement, dated December 7, 2023 establishing certain controls upon the operation of the Exemption Area. Eligible tenants will continue to receive Section 8 rental assistance. 

On September 15, 2023, the Council approved Resolution No. 798 (“Prior Resolution”), which authorized a tax exemption pursuant to Section 125  of the Private Housing Finance Law (“New Exemption”). The Prior Resolution must now be amended to correct the calculation of the partial tax payment the Owner must pay during the term of the New Exemption. 

Accordingly, HPD requests that the Council amend the Prior Resolution by deleting paragraph 3 thereof and replacing it with the following:  

3.	Commencing upon the Effective Date and during each year thereafter until the Expiration Date, the Owner shall make, to the extent not already made, for real property tax payments in the sum of (i) $398,632 for the period beginning on the Effective Date and ending on June 30, 2022, (ii) $1,399,044 for the period beginning on July 1, 2022, and ending on June 30, 2023, and (iii) the Contract Rent Differential Tax for each year thereafter until the Expiration Date. 

HPD recommends approval of this matter and requests that it be referred to the appropriate committee at the next scheduled meeting of the Council.

Sincerely,
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Adolfo Carrión Jr.
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